
 

Minutes of the 699thMeeting 

of the Board of the 

LEESPORT BOROUGH AUTHORITY 

 
December 31, 2024 

 
The Board of the Leesport Borough Authority met at 10 E. Wall St., Leesport, Pennsylvania, on 
Tuesday, December 17, at 7 p.m. The meeting was called to order by Chairman Duane Knoll. Board 
Members Ron Kohler  and Cody Madeira were present. Support staff present were Engineer H.David 
Miller, Solicitor Matt Fessler, and Business Manager Kim Naja. Christian Mease of Miller 
Environmental was also in attendance. The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 
The 698th  Minutes from the November meeting were approved as written.  

 

VISITORS:  

 

CORRESPONDENCE 
 

LBA 2025 Meetings Advertisement 
PA DEP Copy of Ltr re: Miele Development Exemption Approval 

  
  
  

 

MUNICIPALITY REPORTS 
 
Leesport Borough & Borough Authority  
 
The 2025 LBA appointments are as follows: 
 
Chairman: Duane Knoll; motion by R. Kohler, second by C. Madeira and passed unanimously. 
 
Vice Chairman: Ron Kohler; motion by D. Knoll, second by C. Madeira and passed unanimously. 
 
Engineer: Entech Engineering; motion by C. Madeira, second by R. Kohler and passed unanimously. 
 
Solicitor: HVM&L; motion by R. Kohler, second by C. Madeira and passed unanimously. 
 
Accountant: Herbein + Co; motion by C. Madeira, second by R. Kohler and passed unanimously. 
 
 
C. Madeira motioned to approve payment of the month’s bills, $45,422.36 seconded by R. Kohler and 
passed unanimously. 
 
The E&H Data Logger at PS 7 is recording data again. 
 
C. Madeira noted that the Borough Council would be appointing Patrick O’Neill to the LBA at is 
meeting on December 18. 

 

ENGINEER'S REPORT 

 
H.D.Miller reviewed the monthly report.   
 
There has been no further invoicing from Blooming Glen (for the crane rental needed for the mixer motor 



 

work). 
 
H. David conducted an inspection of the plant with D. Knoll and K. Naja and will be providing a status 
report to the LBA. This will cover anything from safety issues to plant conditions and improvement 
needs. 
 
A Collection System maintenance schedule will be put together in anticipation of further work to begin 
once a decision is known regarding the LSA Grant Application. 
 
 
SOLICITOR 
 
No word from BTMA regarding the draft agreement. 
 

 
MILLER ENVIRONMENT AL  
 
C. Mease reviewed the monthly report.  He acknowledged housekeeping issues he plans to address in 
the centrifuge room and blower building. 
 
Communications still going on with Kelly Drum to schedule removal of the 80 plus drums in the garage. 
Due to holiday scheduling at Kelly Drum things will be pushed into January. 
 
Christian noted a number of items to be scheduled for replacement and/or maintenance: utility water 
pumps, channel grinder, influent screen, and generator exhaust. 
 
H. David inquired if there was a need to add to the number of electrical outlets around the plant. 
Numerous extension cords were observed. 
 
 
GENERAL 
 
 
The meeting adjourned at  7:15. Next meeting January 21, 2025. 
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